

St. Peter and Paul Knights of Columbus News & Information

Volume 2 Number 6

St. Peter and Paul Council #10052

December

2018

Grand Knight Report

Dear Brother Knights,

This month we selected Vern Fix's family for our October Family of the Month. Vern and his family are instrumental in getting things done for the parish community and the Knights' activities. Our appreciation goes out to Brother Vern!

Thank you to Brother Darryl for your cooking talents, we were once again fed in body and spirit.

Merry Christmas to your family. 'Tis the season to wish one another joy and love and peace. These are my wishes for you. Merry Christmas Brother Knights, may you feel the love this special day.

God Bless.

Russell Asmussen

Grand Knight. <u>320-296-8915</u>

Upcoming events:

Dec. 3 Regular Meeting Zimmer Hall 7pm
 Dec. 8 Immaculate Conception of the Blessed
 Virgin Mary

Dec. 25 Christmas Day
Jan. 1 Solemnity Of Mary

Jan. 6 Epiphany of The Lord

Jan. 7 Regular Meeting Zimmer Hall 7pm

We wish Happy Birthday

John Trippleton Jr., Kim Pettibone, Daniel Steman, Rev. Donald Wagner, Rev. Nicholas Zimmer, Thomas Pinataro.

District Deputy Report: Denny Behm

Faith in Action - Family

This month's Knightline has many suggested programs that will help us focus our efforts on involving families in parish life. Statistics say that the more involved parents are in their religion the more likely their children will continue practicing their faith. The Knights are here to provide opportunities for parents and children to learn and grow in their faith with programs that have been developed by brother Knights much smarter than me.

Now that Advent is here we need to specifically focus our efforts on Keeping Christ in Christmas. Suggested programs include the Journey to the Inn, Light Up for Christ and the Keep Christ in Christmas poster contest. Our councils need to get busy and quickly organize.

Let's not forget the Consecration to the Holy Family program that would work will with the Feast of the Holy Family on December 30th.

Denny Behm District Deputy 42 Knights of Columbus Home: (763) 434-7097 Cell: (763) 528-1114

Email: <u>DennyBehm@midco.net</u>

Supreme Chaplain Archbishop Lori's Challenge

This month recalling that we do not know the "day or the hour." I challenge you to go to confession, make a commitment to go monthly thereafter as a means of maintaining vigilant care over soul. Second, I challenge you to forgive someone who has hurt you in some way.

Help is Needed

Our council needs a member or members to lead our council's spiritual and culture of life efforts. See kofc.org/novena for more information. Please email Darryl at darrylkukowski@gmail.com if you are able to help with this important position.

2019 Men's Conference

Join men of all ages and walks of life to explore new ways to renew your faith. Take the time to listen to how Christ is calling you to follow Him. Set aside this one day to reflect on your chosen vocation and how being a man of integrity impacts those around you.

Men of Integrity: Mentoring Disciples Saturday, February 23, 2019 Sacred Heart Church Sauk Rapids, MN 56379 Keynote Speaker – Deacon Ralph Poyo

Insurance Corner: Larry Callahan

LTC Is an Important Piece of the Puzzle There are many financial consultants and retirement authorities who emphasize the need for a long-term care (LTC) product for estate preservation and family protection. While many commercial life insurance companies have gotten out of the long-term care business, the Knights of Columbus considers LTC a very important piece of the family protection puzzle. The Order has been actively offering our members this product for nearly 15 years without a premium increase on current policyholders. Members who wisely purchased an LTC plan from the Knights in 2000 are still paying the same premiums today. Even better, our LTC coverage is backed by the full strength of the Order, which remains rooted in our strong Catholic values. Talk about stability when it counts.

If we have not spoken about your need for LTC coverage in your family portfolio, please take some time out of your schedule to meet with me.

Remember, long-term care policies are underwritten based on your health, and you most likely will never be any healthier than you are today.

Larry Callahan 612-209-9484 larry.callahan@kofc.org

GOOD OF THE ORDER—LORD HEAR OUR PRAYERS FOR: John Fix, Fr. Wagner